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NASA ANNOUNCES NEW SHARED SERVICES DEPUTY DIRECTOR 
 
BAY ST. LOUIS, Miss. – The NASA Shared Services Center (NSSC) Executive Director 
Michael J. Smith named Rebecca Dubuisson as the organization’s deputy director, 
effective March 25, 2012.   
 
As deputy director, Ms. Dubuisson will assist Smith in managing the NSSC and 
providing leadership to the business and technical functional areas of financial 
management, human resources, information technology, procurement and agency 
business support services. 
 
Ms. Dubuisson has 24 years of experience in business administration including 
acquisition management, institutional management, and financial management.  She 
began her NASA career in 1988 at the Stennis Space Center (SSC) as a Procurement 
Analyst in the Procurement and Business Management Office.  In 1999, she began 
serving as Procurement Officer for SSC and was the Center’s advocate for competitive 
sourcing.  After leading a year-long propulsion test operations source evaluation board, 
Ms. Dubuisson was named the SSC Program Manager for the implementation of 
NASA’s Integrated Financial Management Program.  In 2005, Ms. Dubuisson joined the 
newly forming NSSC as Deputy Director, Business and Administration.  She became 
Director of this office in 2007.  Ms. Dubuisson was appointed to the federal Senior 
Executive Service (SES) in September 2007.  A graduate of the Florida Institute of 
Technology, Orlando, Florida, with an M.B.A., Ms. Dubuisson also holds a bachelor’s 
degree in business administration from Delta State University, in Cleveland, Mississippi. 
 
 
For information about the NASA Shared Services Center, visit:   
 

http://www.nssc.nasa.gov 
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